MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING OF 

SUTTON VENY PARISH COUNCIL held on Thursday 14th May 2015
Present:    
Cllrs Oxlade (Chair), Gaydon, Guerri-Fear, King and Walker

2352.  Election of Chairman

Proposals were invited for Chairman. Cllr Oxlade was proposed, seconded and unanimously elected and proceeded to sign the Declaration of Acceptance. 
Proposed:  Cllr King

Seconded:  Cllr Guerri-Fear
2353. Election of Vice-Chairman

Councillor King was elected as Vice-Chairman following a ballot. 

Proposed:  Cllr Oxlade
Seconded:  Cllr Guerri-Fear 

2354. Acceptance of apologies for absence 

Cllrs Long, Morris and Owen 
2355. Open Session for members of the public 

None present. 

2356. To Receive Declarations of Interest

None  
2357. To Confirm and Sign Minutes of the Last Meeting 

Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd April were circulated prior to this meeting and were accepted as a true record.      
Proposed: Cllr Guerri-Fear

 
Seconded: Cllr Gaydon
2358. Parish Council Vacancy
The Clerk has received notification from Electoral Services that the Parish Council may appoint a new member by co-option. The vacancy will be advertised in the parish newsletter. 
2359. Update on defibrillator discussions with Village Hall Trustees
The Trustees of the village hall have now agreed that the defibrillator can be sited on the outside wall of the village hall. The Parish Council will meet the cost of the installation and the Trustees will cover the cost of the electricity to keep the cabinet heated. The Clerk will now contact South Western Ambulance Service to proceed. 

2360. Replacement bench for Alexander Memorial Field 

The Councillors agreed unanimously to replace the dilapidated bench with a new one to match the Diamond Jubilee bench. 

Proposed: Cllr King



Seconded: Cllr Guerri-Fear

2361. Raffle prize for Anzac cricket match
It was agreed to donate a bottle of whisky costing approximately £20.00 to the Anzac cricket match raffle. Proposed: Cllr Guerri-Fear


Seconded: Cllr King

2362 WALC Councillor Training

It was agreed by all that the bespoke training course offered by WALC would be useful for all members of the Council. The cost for this is £200.00 + VAT and it will be scheduled for July 2015. 

Proposed: Cllr Gaydon

Seconded: Cllr Walker 

2363. Play Area Improvements

The Clerk met with Dan Williams from Outdoor Play South West to discuss improvements and repairs to the play area. Mr Williams will be making urgent repairs to the multi-play unit, but he advised that
 after three years or so, it is likely to need replacing. The installation of a nest swing was also discussed and this would fit within the existing area, behind the slide. It was therefore proposed that the play area is not extended at this time, but the new swing installed and the ball game removed. Monies will be budgeted over the next few years to plan for the replacement of the multi-play unit. 

Proposed: Cllr Guerri-Fear

Seconded: Cllr King

2364. Report on the Village Tidy Up

Cllr Guerri-Fear reported that approximately 15 volunteers attended and that most regions of the village were covered. 

2365. Chairman’s Report

The scrolls to commemorate the linking of Sutton Veny with Geraldton and Meningie have now been produced. The Chairman signed the scrolls, which will now be posted to Australia to be signed by their officials and a copy of each returned to the village for display. 
2366. Planning Committee Report

Notification of Wiltshire Planning Decisions:

15/00829/FUL – North End Farm, Duck St – Erection of new building – APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS
15/01468/TCA – 75 High St – Tree works – NO OBJECTION 

15/01927/TCA – Fosters, Duck St – Tree works – NO OBJECTION
14/11851/OUT – Kingsdown Farm, Lords Hill – Erection of dwelling – APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS
15/02652/TCA – 3 Bests Lane – Tree works – NO OBJECTION


15/02820/TCA – East Poulk Cottage – Tree works – NO OBJECTION
15/04059/TCA – 15 Deverill Road – Tree works – WITHDRAWN BY APPLICANT
Parish Council Observations:

15/03321/TCA – Eastleigh Court, Bishopstrow – Tree works – No Objection 

2367. Payments
B Long – Re: Anzac bunting

£7.99

SVPCC – Re: Anzac tea     

£63.50

V King – Re: Engraving


£18.70

Aon UK Insurance


£985.31

Clerks Salary & Expenses 


£1088.00

Mark Charman



£168.00
Proposed:  Cllr Gaydon

Seconded:  Cllr Guerri-Fear 
2368. Clerk’s report and correspondence received

· Wiltshire Council are running a consultation regarding reducing the mobile library services. The suggestion is that the van will visit once every four weeks from October 2015. Any comments from villagers will be requested via the newsletter. 
· Longbridge Deverill Parish Council has contacted the Clerk, requesting that the Parish Council move the village sign within the village boundary. This request was forwarded to Wiltshire Council, who decided the placement of the signs and reasonable reasons for the placement were given.
· CPRE Wiltshire’s AGM is being held at Lydiard House on Friday 5th June. 
· An emergency planning workshop is being held at Warminster Civic centre is June. 
2369. Matters raised – for discussion only

Cllr Gaydon suggested moving the bin from the boundary of the play area. 

Cllr King asked if we could look at additional panels for our village signs advertising the links with Geraldton & Meningie.   
2351. Items for newsletter and website

Cllr Walker will write the report for the newsletter.

The meeting closed at 8.25pm
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 4th June at 7pm in the Village Hall.
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